
WHATS ON  
June   Sue Jarvis paintings at 
Red Tree Gallery 
June 1 Opening Sue Jarvis 
show, RTG 
June 15  Working bee,  
Jindivick Primary School 

If you would like to include information about a local event, club, person etc please  
contact the editor by email via:  newsletter@jindivick.org.au  

The deadline for the June 2025 newsletter is 26 June 
This Newsletter is published by the Jindivick Progress Association. 

We acknowledge the Traditional Owners of this land and pay our respect to their Elders 
past, present and emerging.   

June 2025 

Regular Events 
St James Anglican Church, Jindivick  
Services on the first and third Sundays of the 
month.  The Service begins at 11.30: we gather for a 
cuppa and a bickie a bit earlier.  Further details con-
tact John Webster   Ph:0448 499 093  

Atticus Health, Jindivick  Make an appointment at: 
www.atticushealth.com.au/location/jindivick-
medical-clinic or call the clinic on 56 285 445 Open 
Mon—Fri 9-4:30, Sun 9-3.  Closed Saturdays & Public 
Holidays 

Jindi Craft Group Meets in the Hall, Thursdays, 
11am –4pm phone Nikki Cadzow 0447 776 178 

Jindivick Hall To book go to www.jindivick.org.au/
bookings.  Committee meeting 2nd Thursday of the 
month at 7:30pm  
Jindi Jems  Meets 1st Wednesday of each month at 
Warragul County Club.  New members welcome.  For 
more information contact Maz: ph: 0447491502  

Jindivick Knitting Group Meets on the 2nd & 4th 
Tues of the month from 10-12  in Supper room at 
Hall.  Don't knit? Don't worry, just join us for a cuppa 
and a chat.  

Jindivick Pool Nights  Friday nights contact Phil  
0411 433 450. 

Jindivick Progress Association  Meets monthly in 
the Jindivick Hall  at 6:30  2nd Thursday.  New mem-
bers welcome  

Jindi Writers Group Meets on Wednesdays 11am 
at the Red Tree Gallery. No experience necessary. 
BYO lunch, pen and paper. If you’d like more info call 
Mandy on 0419 384 600 or Amanda 0417 188 694 

Jindivick Yoga Groups meet at the Hall 
A.New Group-
Tues 9:30 - 
10 :30  Ph Alex                            
 0437 359 564   
 for info 
B. Thurs 9:30 - 
10:30 Ph Deb  
0439 598 987 
for info. 

250 locals turned out to vote on Saturday 3 May at the 
Jindivick Primary School, where they ran the gauntlet of 
candidates’ representatives handing out how to vote ma-
terials—to be fair they seemed more interested in 
chatting about the Back to, the excellent scones, and the 
weather, than politics.  Pictured below: Fiona (Deb Leon-
ard), Jo (Russell Broadbent), Steve (Deb Leonard) &  
Malcolm (Liberal Party) 

Left: School Council President Nadia Burridge, 
her daughter Evie, and Principal Lara Wilson 
were amongst Jindivick Primary School  
supporters running the democracy  barbeque. 

Candidate    Party           Votes 
ROBINSON,     P. Hanson’s One Nation    24 
Kuljeet Kaur     
FLETCHER, Tully   Australian Labor Party      30 
BROADBENT, Russell  Independent            42 
ALDRED, Mary   Liberal              72 
LEONARD, Deb   Independent            45 
DETHLEFS, Geoff   Family First                0 
O'REILLY, David   Legalise Cannabis Party       5 
STEELE, Terence   The Greens                6 
WEHBE, Alex     Trumpet of Patriots            14 

Below Primary Votes at Jindivick  Polling Place as per AEC 

Jindivick Votes for Monash Seat  2025 Federal Election 

NB. At time of sending this 
issue for printing, the AEC 
 advised that results for 
Monash were not finalised. 

http://www.jindivick.org.au/bookings
http://www.jindivick.org.au/bookings


 

 The Garden at Broughton Hall   

Despite the lack of rain, the Autumn 
colour this year is amazing. The Gar-
den is open until June 18, Thursday to 
Sundays 10 am  - 4 pm, then closed for 
winter pruning until September 2. 

On 7 May approx. 30 people attend-
ed Helen Timbury’s print workshop 
at Red Tree Gallery. They made tiny 
prints after being shown how to 
etch, and to use the small portable 
press Helen purchased using a 2025 
BBSC Grant from the Arts and Cul-
ture Fund.  Above: L-R  Helen, Tina 
Sheers ( Heyfield artist), and Mandy 
(Jindivick Writers Group)    
Below: Mandy's little prints  

Jindivick Noticeboard Sales & Services - Businesses/Residents provides a new online opportunity for local busi-
nesses to inform and advertise.  It can be found at https://www.facebook.com/groups/2042911336219482 
This facebook Noticeboard has been set up to provide information about *local *businesses.  
Tell your community about your business: you may also use this page to advertise items for sale, or to find items 
available locally. Please answer the membership questions as we are trying to ensure that members are truly resi-
dents of Jindivick, to keep us all safe. 

Provide your feedback on Baw Baw’s most exceptional trees 
Baw Baw Shire Council is seeking community feedback on the protection of 
trees in townships across the Shire as part of Round 2 consultation on the 
Draft Significant Tree Register project.  
Following the nomination of trees received from the public, Council and 
Greenwood Consulting have collaborated to compile the Baw Baw Draft 
Significant Tree Register which includes 240 trees, and accompanying Sig-
nificant Tree Study of 28 avenues, tree groups and reserves and the commu-
nity is invited once again to have their say.  
Community members can review these studies and the background docu-
ments, and make a submission to provide feedback 
at www.bawbawconnect.com.au/significanttreeregister   
For those who prefer face-to-face engagement, a drop-in session will be 
held on Thursday 26 June, 2pm to 7pm  in the Lyrebird Room, West Gipps-
land Arts Centre, Warragul       Submissions close at 5pm on Friday 18 July.  

Nikki, organizer of The Biggest Morning Tea ,  
Jindivick extends a huge thank you to all who came 
and made this year such a success.  A record amount of 
funds was raised, lots of yummy food was eaten, and 
lots of catching up took place. 

to August, 9.00am - 1.00pm   Several Jindi stall holders attend this market  
and have stock in Bowerbird Crafts which is just a short stroll from  the  
Algie Hall.  
Excited...we now have an Instagram page,  jindivickmarket. It is new but  
we look forward to sharing more content in the following months.  
If you require any information on the Jindivick Country Market or want  
information about booking a stall, please feel free to contact Deb, the  
Market Coordinator  Ph  0438 390 633     
         email  countrymarket@jindivick.org.au 

The Jindivick Country Market is in 
its winter hibernation, however 
you can still get your market fix at 
the Neerim South Winter Market 
which operates on the second 
Saturday of the month from June  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/2042911336219482
http://www.bawbawconnect.com.au/significanttreeregister
mailto:countrymarket@jindivick.org.au


The Drouin West Cemetery Trust would like to express their 
gratitude to the organisers of the Back to Jindivick celebration 
for their generous donation. If you have visited the cemetery 
recently you will have noticed the new rotunda. The donation 
has gone towards the landscaping and paneling. 
Now when you visit there is a place out of the weather to sit, 
reflect and/or simply admire the view back towards Jindivick. 

New requirements for burning off after the Fire Danger Period  Published by BBSC on 30 April 2025 
 

Permit requirements for burning off have changed following the conclusion of the Fire Danger Period earlier in 
April.  Any burning off on private land is now subject to controls and provisions of the Community Local Law 2024, 
which guides Council’s compliance and enforcement activities for many activities, including burning in open air. 
Another important change is that a notification of ALL planned burning off activities must be registered online 
at www.triplezero.vic.gov.au/burn-off-water-off-notifications or by phoning 1800 668 511, not Council.  
A.  Burning off on private land 

No permit required if: 
 The burning is for genuine hazard reduction purposes;    The fire is not within 20 metres of any neighbouring   
 dwelling;    The fire is not within 10 metres of any other structure; and   A pile size of no more than 4 cubic  
metres of vegetation is burnt at any one time (not applicable to primary producers). 
Safety requirements before and during burning: 

The burning must occur between 9.00am to 5.00pm (not applicable to primary producers*); 
The fire must be supervised by a person over 18 years who has capacity & means to extinguish the fire; 
The person in charge of the fire must be able to see it at all times and be no more than 50 metres from the 
fire; 
Sufficient fire protection equipment must be available, including adequate water to extinguish the fire; 
The vegetation that is burnt must be dead and dry; 
The windspeed forecast at the site of the fire must not exceed 15km/h when the fire is lit and while burning; 
The temperature forecast at the site of the fire must not exceed 30 degrees Celsius when the fire is lit and 
while it is burning; 
 A notification of burning must be registered online; registered online at   www.triplezero.vic.gov.au/burn-
off-water-off-notifications or by calling 1800 668 511. 

The person who has lit the fire or is in charge of it, must before leaving the place of the fire: 
  (a) completely extinguished the fire; or (b) ensure that a person over the age of 18 years old who has the 

 capacity and means to extinguish the fire remains at all times in charge of the fire. 
The above restrictions don’t apply to: 
 A barbecue, pizza oven or other properly constructed appliance while it is being used for cooking food; or 
 fire in a brazier, fire pit or chiminea or other similar and properly constructed appliance while it is being used 
 for heating. 

B.  There are special burning off requirements for Walhalla (see BBSC website) 
C.  Burning off on public land 
 A permit is required to light a fire in the open air on a road, Council land, Crown land or any public place. 

Residents must contact and obtain a permit from the relevant 
authority prior to burning off on any public land 

The Jindivick Hall now has a much needed (and excel-
lently constructed) new fence thanks to the expertise 
of Jim Simmonds and John Davis 

https://www.bawbawshire.vic.gov.au/Resident-Information/Local-Laws-and-Permits
http://www.triplezero.vic.gov.au/burn-off-water-off-notifications
http://www.triplezero.vic.gov.au/burn-off-water-off-notifications
http://www.triplezero.vic.gov.au/burn-off-water-off-notifications


Red Tree Gallery will feature over 30 of Sue Jarvis’s creative, colour-
ful still life and portrait paintings. Sue’s work is based around her 
world, items in her 10 acre botanic garden, and items she has col-
lected for her home.   Using plants from the garden, Sue experi-
ments with nature’s individual colours and shapes, hoping to inspire 
viewers to look more closely at the natural world.  
To demonstrate her creative process Sue will also show photo-
graphs she used while developing her compositions. The exhibition 
runs from May 29 to June 24.  Join the artist at the show’s opening 
2pm, June 1, for a chance to discuss her beautiful works.     

Term 2 at Jindivick Primary School continues to be busy with the launch of our  
School-Wide Positive Behaviours Program. Students took part in a fun and  
engaging scavenger hunt to identify all of our expected behaviours across the  
school, culminated in the unveiling of our revitalised Reward Board, where  
students can now earn tickets for displaying positive behaviour. These tickets can  
be spent at our school “shop” on exciting rewards like free dress days, whole 
class sport sessions, or even the chance to sit in the teacher’s chair for the day! 
The students’ enthusiasm has been fantastic. 
A huge thank you to our wonderful local community for supporting our Election  
Day sausage sizzle. Thanks to your generosity, we raised over $400, which will go  
towards improving our Nature Play resources and building a chicken coop for our  
school garden.  To keep our grounds looking beautiful, we’re holding a Working  
Bee on Sunday, 15th June at 9:00am. All community members are welcome to 
attend—we’d love your help to keep our school in tip-top shape.    
Thank you again for your continued support! 

  Drouin West CFA 
    100% Volunteers    Keeping our Communities Safe 

 
What a busy couple of weeks Drouin West CFA has had! We would like to thank every-

one who supported us at the Jindivick Country Market this year. Your support enabled us to upgrade our photocopi-
er/printer to one that will meet our needs into the future.  
Thanks also to our communities of Drouin West, Brandy Creek 
and Jindivick for supporting the Brigade during the 2025 Fire 
Danger Period, and a very big thank you to all our members 
for keeping both our community, and our neighbouring com-
munities, safe during 2025 Fire Danger Period. 

Right: Drouin West CFA recently attended Jindivick the Anzac  
Service and was well represented by both DWCFA Brigade and  
locals.  

**Please remember to download the Vic Emergency app if 
you have not already done so. This app is vital to keeping 
you informed of emergencies in your area, not only during 
the fire danger period, but all year round.  For a copy of your 
guide to survival go to:   
https://www.cfa.vic.gov.au/.../CFA%20Your%20Guide%20to...  
For more information about Drouin West Fire Brigade visit our  
Facebook page  
https://www.facebook.com/drouinwestfirebrigadecfa  
Or to apply to be a Drouin West Volunteer use this link: 
Apply to Volunteer | CFA (Country Fire Authority) 

Above: In February members of DWCFA and a 
number of nearby brigades worked hard to  
successfully extinguish a fire in the Jindivick  
area in February. 

Above: Principal Lara Wilson 
and Teacher Nyssa Davies  
display JPA’s new banner at the 
May 3 Sausage Sizzle 

https://www.cfa.vic.gov.au/articledocuments/335/CFA%20Your%20Guide%20to%20Survival%20(Version%206).pdf.aspx?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAYnJpZBEwUFBBdG8wd0RuYVhNeHNNUAEe85Lk_j4przdQx60ZSIXspyViU3PI3b67D-M_PTj7JjSz_b4nq6BTeD4VQH8_aem_UBBDwk8JsERXlcUxh2VXQw
https://www.facebook.com/drouinwestfirebrigadecfa?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVlmFkMo2nls5V4_BdNx1llGfoczZTdRWnIZL4lHqO8HK5qwsgvPctIhIHPD9XAarmBTdJbkUO4aOb89Wwfvj9JhobPAyx-aBIcdBsex2LVdW4Q_Vl-CxFC8aMuROAExxRevtrHSKXSxoEqF6mBKIFH4PVGMDnu9-pDa_7LLd7kvv2nH_9FAyoXsf9LRwRjgs

